Minutes of the Skiffs Lane Road Association
August 13, 2023

Public Safety Building, West Tisbury

Meeting was open at 9:10 a.m., presided by Clerk Thaw Malin.

20 individuals and 3 proxies were counted, representing 20 of 51 possible households, which gave a quorum (10 or greater households). 

Members of the Executive Committee were present:

Thaw Malin, Clerk

Larry Cohan, Secretary

John Anderson, Surveyor

Alice Kyburg, Assessor

Heidi Dietterich, Assessor

Jack Cushman, Assessor

Wayne Sylvia, Auditor

Beth Kramer, Auditor

At the opening of the meeting Clerk Thaw Malin thanked committee members for their work over the past year.  There was a general and unstructured discussion of finances.  Expenses for 2023 totaled 35, 177.  Budget for 2024 is 37,075.  There currently is 7298.57.  Questions were asked why the dues assessment ($800) for 2024 is high compared to dues of previous years.

It was discussed that costs across the island have gone up markedly because of decreased number of contractors, increasing labor costs, in part because of lack of housing, and increases in the cost of materials, particularly petroleum-based products that are used in road repairs.

Dues for 2024 are $800.00, payable August 13, 2023.  Unpaid dues are considered delinquent after December 31, 2023.  The board is fully aware that $800 is a considerable expense for many households.  Homeowners should contact Thaw Malin (thaw3@mac.com) or Larry Cohan (Lawrence.cohan@gmail.com) if they wish to set up a payment plan.  Although the bylaws allow for interest to be applied to delilnquent or deferred payments, the Board will not charge interest on payment plans this year.  As in the past, delinquent payments are subject to lien placement.

The following budget, previously published in the Call to Meeting, outlines the year’s expenses and planned budget for 2024. 

	Project/Expenses completed or in process
	Paid/Expected 2022-2023
	Anticipated/Budgeted 2023-2024
	Notes

	Jason Perry crack sealing on roads
	19,500
	12,500
	Both roads treated in anticipation of materials increase April 20231/2 work planned per year going forward

	Road RAP, Ed Silvia
	
	5525
	Materials and labor

	Snow Plowing Beetlebung
	400
	2500
	In case of a lot of snow

	Edge and field mowing, Ed Silvia
	2050
	3000
	Field @$400, mowing edges @550. 

	Tree work Beetlebung
	6100
	6500
	11-13 trees planned in Fall to prevent falling trees and trees uprooting the road

	Taxes
	497.23
	650.00
	

	Lawyer retainer
	1000
	0
	No active proceedings this year

	Bookkeeping Duncan Business Assoc.
	2505
	0
	DBA provided a lease for QuickBooks for its clients

	Bookkeeping Chelsey Sorensen
	284.62
	1300
	Includes $21/mo individual QuickBooks lease

	Tashmoo Insurance
	1921.92
	2500
	

	Signage
	89.89
	0
	

	Web hosting
	730
	300
	Restoring out of commission website, annual maintenance and lease of URL

	PO Box
	96
	100
	

	Dues collection
	41,500
	40,800
	Includes $700 in overpayments 2022-23

	total
	35,174.66
	34,875.00
	


Old Business:

Presenting for the Assessors, Alice Kyburg first apologized that she was unable to print and distribute her report because of technical issues.  She will supply her information in print shortly.  Alice reported that the Assessors recommended and SLRA stayed with Ed Sylvia for mowing.  Beetlebung was contracted for two years for tree management and snow plowing.  Jason Perry was hired to do road crack sealing.  

Two road walks with Surveyor John Anderson were undertaken to determine which trees, infested with pine borer beetles, were at risk of falling into the road and which trees have roots that are undermining the integrity of the asphalt.

Data from public sources was obtained that confirmed that the annual dues were similar to that of SLRA: Dodgers Hole 600-650, Oak Lane 650, Otis Basset 600.  Budgets for Oak Lane are published as 40K and 49K.

Meshaket Road neighborhood in OB contracted with an off island, Pembroke, based company to pave their ½ mile long road ad a cost of 170K.  Each household was assessed 9500 for the work, part of which was paid for by savings the association had achieved earlier. 

Question raised:  can the road maintenance work be done by volunteers?  John A responded that the cost of the specialized machinery needed for the work would be prohibitive.
Question raised:  what is the maximum period crack sealing could be delayed?  John A opined that the road needs to be assessed on an annual basis.  If SLRA is aggressive with crack sealing, it is possible that a year could go without treatment, but, again, that would depend on conditions when they are assessed.

Auditor Beth Kramer spoke about fiduciary responsibility and the finding of the Auditors that the bookkeeping for the past year was clear, up to date, and met all checks and balances.

Question: how is it determined when the road needs re-pavement.   John A:  when the road edges crack off.  Homeowners should be cautious about the asphalt aprons extending from their driveways into the road.  SLRA by earlier decision, does not maintain these aprons.  A crack in the edge of an apron can extend into the road, damaging the junction of apron and road edge

John Anderson spoke about plans for tree stewardship.  The Executive Committee determined that first priority in tree removal is removing those trees whose roots are threatening the integrity of the road.  In an attempt to contain costs, removal of diseased pine trees will be done as budget allows, removing those most likely to fall into the road.
One attendee offered the suggestion that dues be further increased in order to do necessary maintenance work as soon as possible.

New Business:

A motion was filed to create a Road Fund, essentially a dedicated nonrefundable interest-bearing account to be applied to an eventual road re-paving.  Discussion was entertained pro and con.  The meeting voted in favor of the proposal, with one dissent.  Subsequently the motion was modified to open an account, but hold off on a funding program until the savings proposal can have further investigation as the subsequent common land proposal could change the nature of funding the account. .

A motion was filed to look into the possibility of selling off part of the 8 acres of common land to fund in whole or partially a road re-paving.  The meeting voted yes unanimously for this proposal.  In subsequent discussion it was determined the Executive Committee and interested householders would look into this proposal.
John Anderson, Surveyor, discussed the issue of vehicle speeding on Skiffs and Catboat Lanes.  He proposed purchase and installation of 6 pairs of temporary speed bumps at a cost of $1016.  These bumps are composed of recycled rubber and can be installed in the Spring and removed in the Fall to allow for Winter snowplowing.

There was discussion about how big a jolt the temporary bumps would create.  John A explained that the bumps would be somewhat harsh for speeders, unlike the existing asphalt bumps that allow trucks and jeeps to glide over without a jolt.  Those in attendance were divided about whether a hard bump was a good idea or not.

An amendment was proposed to add more signage indicating speed limits.  That amendment was subsequently withdrawn.  

The original motion was approved with a majority in favor, 1 abstention and 4 against.

There was brief discussion about whether a painted line dividing sides of the road would improve traffic flow.

A question was raised whether funds could be transferred electronically.  Currently SLRA does not have the capacity to do this.  Clerk Thaw Malin will discuss the possibility of electronic transfers with Marthas Vineyard Bank which holds SLRAs checking account. 

Introduction of new members of SLRA was made and a moment of silence was given in memory of Lorraine Calio who died this year.  

A slate of Officers for 2024 was presented.  The current Officers were willing to continue working on behalf of SLRA in the coming year.  One change in participation will be Beth Kramer, replacing Jack Cushman as Assessors.  Beth will also continue as an Auditor.  The slate of candidates was approved unanimously by the meeting.
Meeting was adjourned at 11 a.m.

Thank you for a pleasant and productive meeting,

Lawrence Cohan

Secretary, Skiffs Lane Road Association

